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Happy Holidays! We wish you peace, love and happiness always. School re-opens on Tuesday, January 3, 2023! 
ADMIN. Team Message:
Well, this is our last newsletter for the 2022 year! Thank you so much for being our partners in teaching and supporting your little ones. This is why we are here!  I am always thankful for your support and confidence in the work we are doing at our school. Your children are precious to us, and we strive to keep them at the forefront of all decision making. You can always reach me at 902 457-8986 or email me at pleger@hrce.ca. I check emails regularly, even on weekends. 

A gentle reminder to send your child dressed for the weather and with a water bottle. Children need rain gear because they do go outside when it is lightly drizzling along with chilly. A change of clothes regardless of age is a good idea always. As we are the full throws of flu season, please continue to be vigilant when sending your child to school. Please keep them home when they are unwell. 
Food Drive: These are difficult times for many, especially around the holidays. We are collecting donations of non-perishable food which we’ll deliver to the Food Bank before the holidays. We’ll be collecting at the concerts as well. We appreciate your support, always. 

Holiday Concert (Concert Committee):  Our concert is just around the corner! We have a dress rehearsal at 9:00 am and extended family members may attend. No ticket required. Our afternoon concerts start at 1:00 and will be done by dismissal at 2:30. We are asking guests to wear masks when coming to the concerts in the hopes of keeping us healthy as we move into the holidays. Thank you for your support, always. If able, please ask your extended family members to bring a non-perishable item. 
2 Tickets per family will be issued for the afternoon concert (tickets will be white, or blue snowflakes - color will depend on the day your class preforms)

December 13th
P1 Adams/A Samson/MacDonald

Grade 1 and 2 Doucette/Graves

Grade 2 Cruickshanks/M. Sampson

Grade 3 and 3/4 Rolfe/Chapman

December 14th
Primary Flynn/Mireille

Grade 1 Kidanu/Pardy-Smith

Grade 2 and 2/3 Bosnick/Munro

Grade 3 and 3/4 Kennedy/LaFlamme

Terry Fox Fundraiser:  Together we raised over 2580.00 for the Terry Fox Foundation! Congratulations and THANK YOU!
Report Cards: Report cards were sent home on Nov. 29 via Edu Post. If you haven’t received it in 3 days, please call the school and we’ll help. Check your spam and junk mail because sometimes that’s where they end up! 
Library news! A huge shout out to the Rockingham School Community for supporting our Library Fundraiser- The Scholastic Book Fair! It was a great success. Lots of new books coming soon to our school library. Thanks again for your support and generosity.
Tree Lighting and Toy Drive at Rockingham!  On December 9th, from 6:30-7:30pm, the PSA will be hosting our annual tree lighting and toy drive. We will have entertainment from the Rockingham Rockers as well as special guests. The Salvation Army will be on-site collecting donations of new unwrapped toys. There is a greater need this year then ever before and they need our help.  Please give if you are able. 

Bus Planner Text Messaging
Does your child ride the bus? We are excited to introduce text messaging through Bus Planner! 
To ensure compliance with Canadian Anti-Spam laws, you must opt-in to receive information by text message. You can opt-in by logging into BusPlanner Parent Portal.

By opting in, you will receive texts from BusPlanner, including late notifications, general notices, and bus cancellations due to inclement weather. 

Click here for directions on how to opt-in. 

Don’t have a BusPlanner Parent Portal account? Need help logging in? Please contact the HRCE Student Transportation Team at transportation@hrce.ca or call 902-431-4723.

Winter is Coming: Guidelines for Inclement Weather
Making the decision to alter the regular operations of school and/or school buses due to inclement weather is never an easy task. To learn more about how the Halifax Regional Centre for Education (HRCE) makes this call, visit www.hrce.ca/weather.
HRCE’s goal is to make the decision as close to 6 a.m. as possible.

· All schools are delayed in opening by two hours and all bus pickups are delayed by two hours; or

· All schools are open, but some or all buses are not operating for the day; or

· Some schools (either individually or by family) are closed for the day; or

· All schools are closed for the day.

A 6 a.m. announcement could be:    If the weather deteriorates through the school day, the HRCE can decide to dismiss early. In the event of an early dismissal, the decision will be communicated as close to 11 a.m. as possible.
An 11 a.m. dismissal means:

· Bused students will be picked up two hours earlier than their regular dismissal time; and

· Walking students will be dismissed at their regularly scheduled lunch hour.

If it is a 2hour delay, school would open for students 10:30 and busses would pick up the children two hours from the regular pick-up time in the morning. 

How will families be notified?

· Families will receive an email and text message (opt-in is required: text Y to 978338) *
· Check our website at www.hrce.ca
· Follow us on Twitter at @HRCE_NS
· Call the HRCE information line at 902-464-INFO (4636)

· All local radio stations are informed

Click here for a printable PDF of our guidelines. 
Popcorn Friday: Thank you to the volunteers that stepped up to help with popcorn Friday's! We pop close to 450 bags each week and it is turning out to be one of our most successful fundraisers. Of course, with that many bags, more volunteers are needed. Please have a look at our updated volunteer sign up sheet and help wherever you can!

 volunteersignup.org/WLHKP 

The PSA is looking forward to running more events as the year goes on. We will see the come back of the always popular Spring Fair and our Grade 6 dance. Funds raised throughout the year help pay for classroom needs, field trips and more.

[image: image1.png]Rockingham School PSA

ToY DRIVE AND TREE LIGHTING
DECEMBER 9. 2022 6:30-7-30PM

PLEASE BRING A NEW UNWRAPPED TOY OR GIFT CARD
DONATIONS TO HELP SUPPORT FAMILIES IN OUR

(OMMUNITY
Thank you Supporters: Music and Carols
The Salvation Army Hot Chocolate
Rockingham Rockers Tree Lighting

Parents and Volunteers Special Guests




From the staff at Rockingham, we wish you a holiday filled with family and friends! 

Stay safe and we'll see you on January 3! 
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